Bicycle Committee Minutes July 17, 2013

Meeting called to order 1:01pm

Members present: Roger Chauvette, Mike Peregon, Jeff Epstein, Bill Meadows

Staff: David Gardner, Asst Town Manager

David G. reports that the Library Rack is in. Other racks at Town Hall have not yet been installed. DPW is short handed and doesn't have time to install racks. Abandoned bike tags are done.

Outer Cape Health needs to install cement pad first. Then they can install their racks.

Racks have been installed for Joe Coffee and Strength and Clarity Pilates Studio. Roger thinks the space is tight and hard to get bikes through. Bill reports that they have been heavily used. The racks can be pushed up against the cement retaining wall to maximize the passageway. Consider planting spikes to hold racks in place.

The two banners for Commercial Street are here. There is fierce competition for use of the overhead space from non-profits. David will ask DPW to hang one on Commercial Street and the other in front of the police station.

The Bicycle Committee wants to find out what the police will be enforcing... ie: lights, one way streets, etc. Invite police chief or other liason.

The joint meeting with Truro opend up dialog.

Roger cited a list of Provincetown Bicycle Committee accomplishments.

Truro Bicycle Committee has no budget.

Barnstable County Jail is doing printing jobs, might look into that for future jobs.

Bike Brochures distribution? Bill will check with Elsa to get list.

Concern that Facebook page is stagnant. Roger volunteered to administer the page. Post pic of Library bike rack. Post bicycle brochure.

Pan Mass Challenge Commemoration Sign/plaque. Where to place? The bike rack could go in the new area of Commercial Street which will be blocked off to block traffic from going the wrong way. Both issues are under Rich Waldo.

## Shank Painter Road

Move center lines to equally bisect Shank Painter Road. Paint new fog lines 10' away from center lines to create bicycle pedestrian lanes. Do this so people can get used to it prior to the rebuilding and repaving of the street.

Glen Cannon is in charge of Shank Painter Road. Get update from him.

Motion: The Bicycle Committee moves to ask DPW to restripe Shank Painter Road in Spring 2014 to accommodate 10' traffic lanes and remaining side spaces to be used as bicycle/pedestrian lanes. 4-0-0

Next meeting is Aug 7, 2013

Minutes of June 26 approved 4-0-0

Meeting adjourned 2:30

Respectfully submitted: Bill Meadows